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Piopio College  

bŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ COMING EVENTS 

Panui 38 ð 30 November 2018 

Kia Ora e te WhǕnau, O Te Kura Tuarua o Piopio, 
 
Well the end of term is in sight with two more weeks to go for our juniors and what an action-
packed term this has been!  With senior academic Prizegiving, senior exams, the Parnell trip for 
our Year 7 cohort, the celebration of 25 years of our Wharekura: Whaakara Kia Mataara, the 
Year 10 camp at Marokopa, Year 9 students outing, Wearable Arts show, the Waitomo Sports 
Awards, and Orientation Day to mention but a few. 
 
A big thank you to our Community who supported our Wharekura celebrations as well as local 
businesses such as The Lines Company, Corey Barnsdall Builders, MFM, Maniapoto Maori 
Trust Board, PPG Wrightson, Fat Pigeon, the Oily Rag, and Jackson Morris (for donating a    
mutton). 
 
Also to Matua Doug Ruki and his team of Kaimahi, staff and students who made the day a huge 
success.  Also a special mention to our WhǕnau at Mokoukuhunui and Napinapi Marae who 
assisted with catering and crockery, cutlery, forms and kaimahi.  It was fantastic to have ex-
students, staff and principals join us as well as Whanau te Maniapoto. 
 
A special shout out to Sam Anderson (Secondary Schools Sportsman) and Paige Coffin-Bell 
(for service to Secondary School Sports) for receiving awards at the Waitomo Sports Awards on 
Monday evening.  I am very proud of your achievements! 
 
Some of our junior students wore number ones for this event, and they enjoyed it so much that 
they asked if they could wear white shirts at junior Prizegiving, so we will respond to their    
wishes accordingly.  If they want to do so, they can wear white dress shirts, but it will not be 
compulsory.  We would also like to get parents feed back about the uniforms at prizegiving so 
we would appreciate it if we could get a little form completed at the event. 
 
I had the privilege to visit the Year 10 camp at Marokopa yesterday and they were having a 
blast, fishing, kayaking, swimming and caving are a few activities they undertook and the    
bounty was smoked kahawai, raw fish, crayfish and venison to have on the menu and enjoyed 
by all, and especially the crayfish heads were a special treat for me! 
 
For all new and prospective students we will be hosting an Orientation Day on Tuesday the 4th 
of December, so if you are curious and want to meet the team please come along and spend 
the day with us. 
 
Also next week, the Year 7 and 8 cohort will be putting on a Wearable Arts show and all is    
welcome to attend. 
 
If you need more information, please check out our website, facebook, newsletters or contact 
our reception on 07 877 8173. 
 
NgǕ mihi nui, 
 
Johan van Deventer 
- Principal / Tumuaki 

FINANCE OFFICE HOURS 

8.45am - 2.15pm 
 

Student access: 

Monday to Friday 

10.25am to 10.40am 
 

Monday and Friday 

12.50pm to 1.05pm 
 

Tuesday to Thursday 

12.25pm to 12.40pm 

 

LIBRARY HOURS 

Monday - Thursday 

10am to 2.30pm 

Term time only 

library@piopio.school.nz 

 

PIOPIO COLLEGE 

18 Aria Road, Piopio 3912 

07 877 8173 or 

0800 240 173 

www.piopio.school.nz 

 

PRINCIPAL/TUMUAKI 

Johan van Deventer 

admin@piopio.school.nz 

3 December (Mon) 

- Year 7 & 8 Golf Day 
 

4 December (Tues) 

- Year 6/7 Orientation Day 
 

3 - 7 December (Mon - Fri) 

- Year 10 Work Experience 

Week 
 

7 December (Fri) 

- Year 7 & 8 Wearable Arts Show 
 

10 December (Mon) 

- Tabloid Sports 
 

13 December (Thurs) 

- Junior Prize-giving 12pm at 

Piopio War Memorial Hall 

- Last Day of Term 4 

JUNIOR PRIZEGIVING REMINDER 
Our junior Prizegiving will be held on Thursday 13 December.  This is to be attended 

by the full-school, held at the Piopio War Memorial Hall, starting at 12pm.  Please be 

seated by no later than 11.50am. 

Weather permitting, the students will be walking to the Hall supervised by the    

teachers.  If the weather is wet, buses will be provided. 

Please fill in the attached (back page) permission slip for your child to attend with the 

school, and return to the office by Tuesday 11 December.  Alternatively if there are 

any issues with this please contact the office ASAP. 

Thank you. 



WHAREKURA 25TH ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION HIGHLIGHTS 


